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Kia ora 

 

This Gas Industry Company Bulletin is bringing you an update on the release of our Final 

Statement of Proposal for Production and Storage Facility Outage Information consultation. 

 

PLUS: 

• Gas Market Settings Investigation submissions. 

• Levy 2022 and Statement of Intent 2022-2024.  

• Critical Contingency Operator RFP.  

• Vector Transmission Code Change Request Notification. 
• Quarterly Report. 
• Latest switching numbers.   

 
Ngā mihi

 

 
Statement of Proposal for Production and Storage 
Facility Outage Information 
 
In January we released our Draft Statement of Proposal: Gas Production and Storage Facility Outage 
Information for consultation.  
 
These views were used to inform the development of the final Statement of Proposal. We have now released 
the final paper. It assesses the problems with inadequate production and storage facility outage information 
and identifies options for addressing these issues. You can read it here. 
 
We welcome your feedback on the paper by 5pm Thursday 26 August 2021. 
 
You can submit your feedback by logging into Gas Industry Company’s website and uploading your 
submission.  
 
If you cannot upload your submission, you can email it to consultations@gasindustry.co.nz with “Submission - 
Final Statement of Proposal” in the subject line.  
 

 
Gas Market Settings Investigation submissions   
 
We have published submissions we received on our Gas Market Settings Investigation Consultation Paper.  
 
The Investigation is considering the role of gas in supporting the energy transition and the fitness for purpose 
of current market, commercial and regulatory settings, following a request from the Minister of Energy and 
Resources.  
 
We are now developing a report for the Minister, which we expect to complete in late August.   
 
You can read the submissions and more about the Investigation here.  

 

 
Levy 2022 and Statement of Intent 2022-2024  
 
Gas Industry Company’s Levy FY2022 and Statement of Intent have been published on our website.  
 
You can read the Levy FY2022 here and the Statement of Intent here.  

https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/gas-sector-information-disclosure/consultation-2/
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/gas-sector-information-disclosure/consultation-2/
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/gas-sector-information-disclosure/consultation-3/
mailto:consultations@gasindustry.co.nz
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/gas-market-settings-investigation/developing-2/consultation-3/
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/levies/current-arrangements/levy-fy2022-1-july-2021-30-june-22/
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/publications/document/7289


 
Critical Contingency Operator 
 
Gas Industry Company is required to appoint service providers to perform various roles under gas 
governance arrangements. The term of the current Critical Contingency Operator (CCO), appointed under the 
Gas Governance (Critical Contingency Management) Regulations 2008, expires on 1 March 2022.  
 
We have begun an open market procurement process for the CCO role. Information about the request for 
proposals process can be found here. The deadline for proposals is 1pm on Monday 9 August 2021. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact gerry.hughes@gasindustry.co.nz 
 

 
Vector Transmission Code Change Request Notification 
 

Vector has posted a Change Request Notification proposing to update the Vector Transmission Code to reflect 
the change in ownership of the Vector gas transmission system in 2016. 

 
In 2016, the Vector group sold Vector Gas Limited and the gas transmission system to First State Funds. 

Vector Gas Limited was renamed to First Gas Limited (FGL). 
 

The proposed changes to the Code are to:  

• replace the various usages of Vector with the appropriate FGL replacements; and  
• replace the Vector Gas Limited name in sections 26.2 26.3 and in Schedules 1 and 7. 

 

As the proposed changes have no impact on the operation of the Code, Vector proposes a reduced timeframe 
for progressing this Change Request pursuant to section 25.15 of the Code. The intended effective date of 

the proposed amendment is 9 August 2021. 
 

A copy of the Change Request Notification, which contains the timetable and invitation for submissions, can 
be found in the publications section of the VTC Information Exchange here. 
 

 
Quarterly Report  
Gas Industry Company’s Quarterly Report for the period of 1 April to 30 June 2021 is now available on our 

website, read it here.  

 

Customer switching updates  
3,450 customers completed switches during June 2021.  

This is 351 fewer than May 2021 and 305 fewer than June 2020.  

Switching Trends  

During the last 12 months we saw, on average, 4,124 switches taking place per month, and they took an 

average of two days to complete. During that time the highest number of switches took place in July 2020 at 

4,962 switches, and the lowest was in January 2021 at 3,401. 

Find out more  
Switching numbers are available in the Gas Registry here. 

 
 

 
Contact Gas Industry Company Communications at info@gasindustry.co.nz or 04 494 2465 

 

 
Gas Industry Company 

Level 8, The Todd Building, 95 Customhouse Quay, Wellington, 6143 
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https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/critical-contingency-management/current-arrangements/critical-contingency-operator/previous-critical-contingency-operator-2/
mailto:gerry.hughes@gasindustry.co.nz
https://www.oatis.co.nz/Ngc.Oatis.UI.Web.Internet/Common/Publications.aspx
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/publications/document/7297
https://www.gasindustry.co.nz/work-programmes/switching-and-registry/current-arrangements/reports/
mailto:info@gasindustry.co.nz
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu9341054.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fwf%2Funsubscribe%3Fupn%3Dg8G1LQR6PcdvO4YcPBhknb3iIrlHDQL4cD-2BfTWCt57VbWJ6k54cWHsy8fCPhKKnXYuMXeTcDUvKCBkefjkyDtk8-2BQp-2FL3qBlOaFoDksY5Zcy-2B9GjJ7Um9Nt79jEPaF52u4tu7jT5P1iz3EyuhH5-2FKEwJXbEBfYiLA26XDJtloGsxAYPnyL2fWRhwlP8fAvDQ1GOu4fCCBO8dOBC5MH8cnWap8EUud9A4F5L1yaY9yVLJUZm6fLAw-2FSLwX4glOkj373RumybMZ212xwMYJ-2BYZP68KNty-2BCCh8ir1iv-2BsrBlT6qZWyfJPCW2Vac1aD6XpNHxbybzL915MKsq-2FmZP3z1h0eYhUZ84JQEHRzpzhFVCj7G3bQ22pz1ddKrsEBWW0-2BOBTrVCjWVtg9-2Bgn1YiDTSKTfGmd91-2BH4CG0qwOT16Z0marjQkzWOwgIOr-2BkvliGCCc5SqJMHScZHNC7I9h0JAaLCy5eRroNl4S2oJKEjnOUZliJybhciRjcZ6ePSvJnyDVi3iolzGVNPz4dHoJlOju2Mu1w5Ee4LYZBpXT5i9DI1zx4Y6AFTM2VZ5FoEpMUgovMV1q68n2hx-2BhCfpZmrlUeQoczMjFogrB1z49zpTXke1Ojv1rMLjAmAxEHUOANuKhkF63SOcl5DHdCFKXTUMdnm101weafBiaS45qdh-2B-2Byz-2BWSPMDF0lR-2Fk-2FCKrvoKIVe8Rxn92PQFr89QaOdvSthSvxmiK7vFn9HN29jFeIRURm8vhPemYGfmZ9epEOfyYND0SBbVKKmRoacD-2FGs96DP1WqsKGPt2CmwOoLMTcKolq23slALyWVU-2FgQbKW7Id4tO-2BVXK2U4GvKw5b-2Fy2KpiT0QPBHr22IYUb0nAAqGmEHRlYspgsVKOgyex4OxSjDGyaS8W3N0HtMsVPInM3BWfDEq2Xq1IYyKfNdHACF95JNDcIg1vzrfDSShlDVC-2BvS5-2FJ2NAEoxaribSVXnbZ5pEH9TO3sHd3St6PCVYyZVspw-3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccara.halford%40gasindustry.co.nz%7Ceb1a282740b04cd0b7c908d8a236e792%7C9ef71fcd08ae41c8b0a8a987d543c376%7C0%7C0%7C637437704000587392%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=2hZHydt7KogGXZ48nLnkaQBZXnAjk4Gavkp224uAqR8%3D&reserved=0
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